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Inspiring children with a love of science and reading 

I feel very privileged to be asked to write an article for the Six Villages Newsletter 
and share my news with you. My name is Mandy Hartley and I live in New 
Buckenham. I am a science educator and author. 
I worked with DNA for over 15 years using it to conserve stocks of fish, diagnose 
patients with hereditary diseases, reunite families and solve forensic cases.  Now I 
go into schools and teach children about DNA.  I use stories to communicate 
subjects such as natural selection, evolution and inheritance to children and run 
workshops to show how DNA can be used to find out about the past and to solve 
crimes.  
In my latest venture I have written a series of fiction books for children aged 7 – 
12 years which are the first books where the characters use DNA to solve a crime.  
As well as a page turning story children reading the books learn about DNA, cells 
and forensic science.  I wrote the books to inspire children everywhere with a love 
of science and reading and to encourage a future generation of scientists. 
The first book “The DNA Detectives – To Catch a Thief” was published last 
September.  It has done really well and the feedback from the children has been 
incredible.  I am really proud to say many schools are now using it as their class 
text. 
The books feature my two children, Annabelle and Harry, who some of you may 
know and our dog Milly. She is becoming quite a celebrity at the children’s school 
with many children asking – is that Milly from the book?  In the first book Milly is 
stolen and the children have to collect DNA evidence to find out the identity of the 
pet thief. 
I am really excited to tell you that my second book “The DNA Detectives – The 
Smuggler’s Daughter” is being published as we speak!  This story is about 
smugglers, ship wreckers, secret tunnels and lost treasure.  Children reading this 
book will discover how DNA can be used to unlock mysteries about the past and 
present, how DNA is inherited, how we can use DNA to find out where someone 
originates from and if they are related.  
I will be holding a book launch with an exciting workshop where children can learn 
what DNA is, how we can use it to find out about a notorious Ship Wrecker and 
see if we can return some treasure to its rightful owner!  Please join me on 
Sunday 29

th
 July, 10am – 11.30am at New Buckenham village hall.  Please RSVP 

to TLSTC@outlook.com so I can get an idea of numbers! 
I never dreamed I would ever hold a book that I had written and someone would 
want to publish it!  It just goes to show you never know what you can achieve 
unless you try!  Please come and celebrate with me and let’s see if we can inspire 
some more children with a love of science and reading.  
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Reports from Local Clubs 
 

Attleborough and District Gardening Club - The next meeting will be 

on Wed 18
th

 July at 7.30pm  in Attleborough Primary School, Besthorpe 
Road. The speaker is Jaime Blake ‘The weeding of the 5000’. Visitors and 
New Members welcome.  For more info contact Jenny North on 01953 455481. 
 

Old Buckenham WI – Each year resolutions are submitted for WI to 

campaign on. Short listed to one or two these are discussed and voted on 
by each WI at the May meeting.  Two members of Old Buckenham WI gave 
a very clear report on this year's resolution on Mental Health Matters.  After 
a great deal of discussion, most members decided to vote against the 
resolution.  It was considered that there was no clear way in which the WI 
could influence policy due to the nebulous wording of the resolution. 

President, Kate Lloyd, gave a report on the WI Federation Annual Meeting.  
The speakers were Davina Tanner of Britannia Enterprises, responsible for 
the Britannia Cafe at Norwich Prison, and Tim Bentinck, David Archer from 
the radio show. 

Congratulations to the team of Gill Freitag, Barbara Frost, Susan Hunter 
and Doris Monkhouse who had won the Norfolk annual inter WI quiz held at 
Hempnall.  Now we have to set and host next year's quiz! 

Some members and  husbands visited Snetterton Renewable Energy Plant.  
This Biomass energy facility, operational since April 2017, burns straw, oil 
seed rape, miscanthus and woodchip to produce electricity to supply 82,000 
homes saving 300,000 tonnes of Carbon Dioxide every year and producing 
little or no harmful pollutants.  Everyone donned hard hats, hi-vis vests, 
goggles and gloves for a tour of the impressive plant. Many thanks go to 
Barbara Ives for organising this fascinating visit. 

The next WI meeting is on Thursday 26
th
 July when Jon Read will give a talk 

on Stainless Steel Tableware 
Visitors and new members welcome. Contact Pat on 01953 452604 for more info. 
 

Breckland Flower & Garden Club – In support of Breast Cancer Care, 

NNUH our club, together with Ellingham Flower Club organised a show-
stopping event on Saturday May 5

th
. Over 140 ladies, and a few gentlemen 

assembled in Connaught Hall, Attleborough for our first charity event this 
year – a floral demonstration by International Demonstrator, Jonathan 
Moseley, followed by afternoon cream teas. Lynn Crombie a member of the 
NNUH Charity talked about the work the charity does helping patients and 
families dealing with Breast Cancer. With the support and generosity of local 
business and the community we raised £3,000 which was presented to 
Lynn. Our aim now is to double this by the end of the year. 

The next meeting is on Thursday 12
th

 July, when the speaker will be Tim 
Green on ‘Wedding Bells’ The meeting is at OB Village Hall, 2.00pm 
(visitors £6, membership £30 per annum).  

For more information contact Christine Hewson on 01953 789410  
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News from Norfolk County Council 
Blue badges  are disabled parking permits that allow people who are registered 
blind, or have severe mobility issues, easier access to public facilities,.  You must 
be permanently and substantially disabled, so that you are unable to walk, or have 
considerable difficulty in walking due to excessive pain or at an extremely slow 
pace.  To apply for a Blue Badge visit https://www.gov.uk/apply-blue-badge 

Taster sessions for potential new whole time firefighters are being held in 
July.  Potential recruits are invited to see what being a full time fire fighter is all 
about to give an insight before whole time post applications open in August.  
Anyone interested in attending one of these sessions can complete the 
Expression of Interest Form.  Sessions are being held in:  NFRS Bowthorpe 
Training Centre: Saturday 21 July 10am to 1pm or 2-5pm, Gorleston Fire 
Station Saturday 28 July 10am to 1pm, Saturday 28 July 2-5pm.  Norfolk Fire 
and Rescue Service is also recruiting on-call firefighters who work part-time, often 
alongside other careers. visit the NCC Website “becoming a retained firefighter”. 

Reading Well for mental health - 2018’s powerful book list is designed to help 
people read well to stay well and is penned by bestselling authors including Matt 
Haig (How to Stay Alive); Cathy Rentzenbrink (A Manual for Heartache); Sathnam 
Sanghera (The Boy with the Topknot); Ruby Wax (A Mindfulness Guide for the 
Frazzled) and can be borrowed for free from any NorfolkLibrary. The list is curated 
with mental health experts and includes books to support people undergoing 
talking therapies as well as guided and unguided self-help.  In April 2018 the 
Office for National Statistics released a report raising awareness of the link 
between health and isolation. To read the full report visit 
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/news/2018/06/norfolk-county-council-library-and-
information-service-launches-reading-well-for-mental-health  
Stephen Askew, Member for Guiltcross Division  
Stephen.askew@norfolk.gov.uk Tel 01953861481 
 

News from Breckland District Council 
A new interim service to provide support to residents when a new national 
benefits system is rolled out in the district.  This will also help people develop 
digital skills, helping them make use of online options.  The service is available 
two half-days a week within Norfolk County Council-led libraries in:  Attleborough: 
Monday 2pm to 5pm,Thursday 10am to 2pm;  Swaffham: Tuesday 10am to 1pm, 
Friday 1pm to 5pm;  Watton: Monday 10am to 1pm, Wednesday 1pm to 5pm 
Celebrate National Volunteers' Week making a difference to older people in your 
area.  To help tackle loneliness and isolation in rural communities, Silver Social 
needs welcoming and enthusiastic volunteers to support its work.  
If you are an excellent host, make a great cup of tea and can help set up our 
event space, why not become a Silver Social Event Support Volunteer? If you're 
part can help advertise events in your area, consider becoming a Volunteer 
Promoter.  Look at Breckland website: www.thesilversocial.com or contact 
community@breckland.gov.uk or telephone 01362 656870. 

Adrian Joel, Breckland councilor for Buckenhams’ and Banham Wards 
Telephone: 01953 860663    E-mail: adrianpjoel@btinternet.com 
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Garden Jottings from Ken 

 
 

There is a saying ‘no rain, no rainbows’, and here in East Anglia sightings of 
these beautiful arcs can be few and far between as we live in one of the driest 
parts of the country.  As gardeners though, feasting the eyes on a myriad of 
magical colours is not so hard, as plants come in more shades than any 
rainbow could wish for. 
When creating or revamping parts of your garden think about how you use 
colour, as flowers make a garden it’s always nice to have at least something in 
bloom.  Unlike annual bedding plants, most shrubs, climbers and herbaceous 
perennials only have a relatively short flowering period of a few weeks, so it’s 
important to ensure that your selections include a succession of overlapping 
bloomers to keep up the floral interest.  There are a couple of ways to achieve 
this, either visit your local independent garden centre that specialises in plants 
and can offer sound horticultural advice, or alternatively, purchase plants in 
flower every month over a year to build up a full collection. 
Shrubs help to create the structure of the garden, and by using choices of 
different heights, leaf shapes and colours they will provide the backdrop for 
other plants to grow against.  Try Sambucus ‘Black Lace’, Cotinus ‘Royal 
Purple’ or Berberis atropurpurea for a dark leaf influence, and the foliage of 
Spirea ‘Gold Mound’, Choisya ‘Sundance’ or Lonicera ‘Baggesen’s Gold’ to add 
lighter splashes of interest. 
Herbaceous perennials are the stars of the borders, available in a riot of 
colours and traditionally used in mixed beds and cottage-style gardens, but if 
kept to a simple but intentionally limited colour selection, such as whites and 
blues, they can look equally elegant in more a contemporary style. 
They say that at the end of the rainbow you’ll find a crock of gold to fulfil your 
dreams, but until that time comes, well chosen good quality plants are not 
necessarily expensive and are a great investment to enhance your 
surroundings. 
 
 

Cheers Ken, 

The Garden Enclosure, Banham - refreshingly different!  
 

The Garden Enclosure 

 
Independent Plant Centre and Garden 

Shop 
01953 888043    

www.gardenenclosure.co.uk 
 

Inspiring plant selections, plant sourcing and garden advice, 
gardening and floristry sundries, pet supplies, gifts…..and more! 

Find us at Banham Zoo, NR16 2HE by the entry kiosks 
Open Thursday to Monday, 9.30 am to 5 pm  (10am to 4pm Nov to Feb) 
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Mobile Library Service – July visits 

Route CENS5412    Friday 6
th

    

Old Buckenham 10.00 The Sun (ex. pub) 10.25 St Andrew’s Close 

 10.50 Hargham Road 11.15 Fen Street 

New 
Buckenham 

11.40 Banham Dam Brigg 

(Haugh Rd bungalows) 

13.20 Chapel Street 

(leaving 15.15) 

Route CEN348       Wednesday 18
th

    

Banham 14.55 Mill Road 15.20 Apple Close 

 16.00 The Green  

Route CEN5415    Friday 20
th

      

Quidenham 11.25 ex. Post Office 14.30 St Edmunds Lodge 
 

Local Bus Services 

Semence Coaches                    10A Semence Coaches         1 

Outward Mondays to Fridays Outward Sat 

Banham, adj sch 0700 0928  OB, adj Green 0909 

OB, adj Green 0707 0935  NB, opp Green 0916 

NB, adj Green 0712 0940  Banham, opp sch 0923 

--   --   --  Quid, opp Home Fm 0933 

Norwich, St Stephens 0810 1032  Diss, adj Bus Station 1005 

Return Mondays to Fridays Return Sat 

Norwich, St Stephens 1320 1610 1745 Diss, adj Bus Station 1200 

--   --   --  Quid, adj Home Fm 1229 

NB, opp Green 1404 1655 1830 Banham, adj sch 1239 

OB, opp Green 1408 1701 1836 NB, adj Green 1246 

Banham, opp sch 1412 1705 1840 OB, opp Green 1253 

Flexibus – book your journey (by 3pm the day before)  - 0300 1231145 

Concessionary travel for O.A.Ps – apply for free bus travel pass – 0344 800 8020 
 

Information regarding rural crime from Norfolk Police 

Type of 
incident 

Who to 
contact 

Non Urgent 
Urg
ent 

Farm/Agricultur
al & gen advice 

DC Andy 
Brown  

Tel 101 or 07900 407106 
OperationRandall@norfolk.pnn.police.uk  

 999 

Metal Theft 
DC Andy 
Brown 

Tel 101 or 07900 407106 
OperationRandall@norfolk.pnn.police.uk  

 999 

Wildlife Crime 
Insp Jon 
Papworth 

Tel 101 or 
WildlifeCrime@norfolk.pnn.police.uk  

 999 

Community 
concerns 

Sgt Mark 
Askham 

OperationRandall@norfolk.pnn.police.uk   999 

Other enquiries 
DC Andy 
Brown 

OperationRandall@norfolk.pnn.police.uk   
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Bridge in Attleborough every Tuesday afternoon from 1 to 4.45pm. Enjoy a 
friendly game of Bridge at Holly Court, near St Mary's Church. We play the 
Chicago version, and provide refreshments. It will only cost you £1, and new 
members are very welcome. Contact Bob Gee on 01953 887743, email 
bobgee49@live.co.uk or phone Mary Parker on 01953 860167 for more info. 
 

The Arts Society Diss - meet at Diss Corn Hall and have one ninety minute 

lecture per month, given by a highly-respected figure from the world of art, 
antiques, history or travel.  Everyone welcome. 
For more information visit http://dissdfas.org.uk   
 

Bunwell Camera Club meet at the Tibenham Community Hall on the 1
st

 and 
3

rd
 Tuesday of the month at 8pm.  Bunwell & District Camera Club is a small 

friendly club. Details at http://www.bdcameraclub.co.uk/ 
 

Attleborough Health Walks – join the Attleborough ramblers for their weekly 

walks (some starting from our local villages). The walks start at 10.30am and vary 
from 2 to 5 miles. Below is the schedule for July with meeting points: 
 2 July, Old Buckenham, Old Buckenham Church, The Green, (2 or 4.85 mls) 
9 July, Great Ellingham, The Crown Public house, 30 Church Street (4.5 mls) 
16 July, Attleborough. White Lodge, London Rd. NR17 2AE (4.15 miles) 
23 July, Banham, St Mary the Virgin Church, The Village Green, (3.75 mls) 
30 July, East Wretham, Nature Reserve Car Park on A1075, (3.4mls) 
For more info. contact Brian Lawrence on 01953 454635 or 07710 248303  
 

East Harling Athletics Club - Training sessions take place at East Harling 

Sports Club and Old Buckenham High School.  
Training Times – Juniors / Seniors – East Harling Sports Club, Saturday 9.00 
– 10.30am, Monday 7.00–8.00pm:   Juniors (7+) – Old Buckenham High 
School, Tuesday 7.00 – 8.15 pm:  Seniors – long distance run Sun 8.00 am 
Contact Details - Email: harlingathletics@gmail.com, Mobile: 07825 612692 
Website: www.harlingac.com, Facebook: Harling Athletics Club 
 

New Buckenham Film night, Saturday, 7th July: ‘Finding Your Feet’. 

Our summer film is a feel-good comedy with some bittersweet twists and turns. 

Sandra Abbott, a judgmental snob, discovers that her husband of 40 years has 
been having an affair with her best friend.  She seeks refuge in London with her 
bohemian older sister. The two could not be more different, but different is just 
what Sandra needs. Dragged along to a community dance-class, she discovers 
new friendships and starts “finding her feet”.  The star-studded cast includes 
Imelda Staunton, Celia Imrie, Joanna Lumley and Timothy Spall. 

Tickets (£5) are on sale at Kings Stores and on the website wegottickets.com, or 
can be reserved by calling 861114. The door price is £6.  Doors at New 
Buckenham Village Hall open at 7pm and the programme starts at 7.30pm. There 
will be a bar, tea and coffee. Ice-creams will be sold during the interval. 
 

Badminton:  A small friendly Club meets on Tuesday evenings from 6 – 7pm at 
Garboldisham Village Hall.  All are welcome to "Have a go" (over 14's preferably) 
3

rd
 – 31

st
 July.  Closed August restart 4

th
 September. 

First 'go' is free, then £2.00 for the hour. 
Contact: Pauline  on 01953 888086 or pandgpalframan@gmail.com 
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A view from the Rectory                                         July 

I’ve just been on a refreshing conference called Leading Your Church into 
Growth with one of our lay church leaders – three nights at Belsey Bridge, 
with lovely food, great company, and lots of buzz. It reminded me of some 
of the good things church is for. A big reason for the church is to remind us 
of God and his saving presence in Jesus. I think many people find strength 
and peace to walk with him. Some are fine without the building, finding 
God in whatever wonderful countryside they have the good fortune to be 
in, or seeing the hand of God in the lives of people around them. Some like 
to come especially to the building to enter into the peace and deeper 
meaning it takes them to. I like a combination of both and would like the 
church to continue and to grow. If you’d like to pray for the church, then 
here’s a prayer from that conference to help: 

 
God of Mission 

Who alone brings growth to your Church,  

Send your Holy Spirit to give 

Vision to our planning, 

Wisdom to our actions, 

And power to our witness. 

Help our church to grown in numbers, 

In spiritual commitment to you,  

And in service to our local community, 

Through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen 
 

More details of our churches and events on www.quidenhamgroup.co.uk 
 

Contact details 

Priest in charge Rev Canon Stephen Wright 01953 887183 

For Banham Rev Michael Richardson 01953 888958 

For Old Buckenham Rev Alistair Monkhouse 01953 860845 

For New Buckenham Mrs Helen Pearson (Reader) 01953 860251 

For Eccles Quid & Wilby Rev Alan Smith 01953 860550 

Benefice Administrator 
Jill Moses 
jillannm1@gmail.com 

01953 887413 
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Friends of Banham Church (FOBC) 
FOBC is set up to support the fabric of our historic village centrepiece. Funds 
are raised through events during the year and by subscriptions of only £10 per  
year. To join, please pick up a form from one of our events or in the Church. 

 

New Life Church (affiliated to the Evangelical Alliance) 
 meet at Banham Community Centre 

Morning Services every Sun (except the last Sun. of each month) at 10am 
Evening Service on the last Sunday of each month at 6.00 pm 

Everyone is welcome to join us in these services 

visit www.nlcbanham.org.uk  or ring Jonathan Richardson on 01953 887396 
Old Buckenham Methodist Church, Hargham Road hold an informal, 

friendly service every Sunday morning at 10.45 am. All are welcome. For more 
information on activities or for enquiries to hire the church for events please 
visit our website http://oldbuckenhammethodist.yolasite.com/ phone 01953 
861207 or email oldbuckenham.methodist@aol.co.uk    

 
Banham Spire Lighting: Do you have an anniversary soon?  A wedding or 
special event in your life? For just £5 a night you can have the church spire lit 
up to celebrate your special day. 
Please contact Canon Stephen Wright on 01953 887183 
Please note: Closing date for church material for August middle pages will be 
Thursday 19

th
 July.       Send direct to sixvillagesnews@yahoo.com or contact 

Sally on 01953 888183 
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          All the usual goodies 
(Bacon rolls, scones, cakes, hot drinks etc) 

All welcome 

 

    
 

at St. Mary’s Church, Banham. 

For young people over 11. 
 

Contact Steph or Jonathan on 
01953 887396 

Open Door 
St Mary’s Church, Banham 3 - 4.30pm 

Tuesday 17
th

 July 
Tea, cakes and a friendly chat 

All Welcome 

Friday Club 
 

Fridays 6.15–7.15pm  
(during term time) 

 

For children up to 9 year. 

meets at Rowancroft, 
Kenninghall Rd, Banham 

 

Contact Steve and Gill 
Eggleton. 01953 887579 

Youth Café 
Fridays 

 7.30-9.30pm 

(during term time) 

                         Messy Church  
                      Banham Church 4-6pm 
 

                         Sunday 12
th

 August  
If you would like to get involved or help please 

contact Steve on 01953 887183. 

Saturday Café  

 St Mary’s Banham  
30th June, 10-12noon  

N.B. no Café on 7th July 

http://www.nlcbanham.org.uk/
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1st World War memorabilia 
To mark 100 years since the ending of the First World War, I would like to have a 
commemorative exhibition in Banham Church. I have downloaded various details 
from the war memorial / war graves website, and further details about the 
memorial itself. I am also interested in any surviving links to families still in the 
village/area. I would like to request that if anyone has family links to those listed 
on the war memorial, and has any family history or photos that they would be 
willing to share, that they contact me davidhicks24@btinternet.com or 01953 
887575. 
 

Messy Church ‘Summer Picnic’ – A date in the diary for those long summer 

holidays. Come along to ‘Messy Church’ on Sunday 12
th
 August, 4pm at Banham 

Church for a summer picnic. Lots of fun to be had. Everyone welcome. 

Saturday 21st July Movies at St Mary’s Banham are showing: 
Grease – Sing along (PG) 
Come and join us for the 40

th
 anniversary showing of the greatest High School 

Musical ever. 
John Travolta and Olivia Newton John, join in with all the songs. 
Doors open 7.00, film starts 7.45pm. 
Tickets £5.00 in advance from Banham Post Office, £5.50 on the door. 
Join us at 7.00 for pre film meal (additional charge) 
Wine and other refreshments available throughout. 
A summer nights party. 
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Friends of Banham Church (FOBC) held a 

Jigzaw Puzzle Race 
on Sat 9

th
 June in Banham Church  

Fortified by a ‘hot’ supper, three dozen folk in small groups settled down to 
try and complete a 500 piece puzzle in just under two hours.  The 
concentration was intense, sustained  at intervals by drinks and doughnuts. 
The winners were Steph, Jonathan and Alan, finishing in one hour and forty- 
five minutes, followed closely by the Hicks and Glenton families.  Grateful 
thanks to all those who attended helping us to raise £200 for the funds. 
Please join us for future events :- the film Grease on Saturday 21

st
 July 

followed by a Quiz Evening in October, both in Banham Church. 
Sally McGinn and Wendy Pontin ( Trustees of FOBC ) 
 

Banham Open Gardens 
Sixteen delightful and varied gardens in Banham, large and small, will be 
open to the public on Saturday 21st July from 10.00am to 4.00pm. 
Tickets cost £5.00, which includes a map of the gardens and will be 
available from the Post Office and at the Church on the day, where there 
will also be refreshments and toilets. Proceeds go towards church window 
repairs and restoration. Come along and see some hidden gems and 
surprises in our beautiful village. 

mailto:davidhicks24@btinternet.com


Services for July 2018 

Sunday 1
st

                        5
th

 after Trinity 

Banham 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

Old Buckenham 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

New Buckenham 11.00 Parish Eucharist 

Eccles 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

Readings:  Wisdom 1.13-15; 2.23-24 Psalm 30  2 Corinthians 8.7-15 Mark 5.21-43 

Sunday 8
th

                       6
th

 after Trinity 

Banham 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

Old Buckenham 
08.00 
09.30 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

New Buckenham 18.30 Evensong 

Wilby 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

Readings:   Ezekiel 2.1-5 Psalm 123   2 Corinthians 12.2-10 Mark 6.1-13 

Sunday 15
th

                     7
th

 after Trinity 

Banham 09.30 Morning Worship 

Old Buckenham 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

New Buckenham 11.00 Parish Eucharist 

Quidenham 11.00 Parish Eucharist 

Readings:   Amos 7.7-15 Psalm 85.8-13   Ephesians 1.3-14 Mark 6.14-29 

Sunday 22
nd

  
 
                  8

th
 after Trinity – Mary Magdalene 

Banham 09.30 Parish Eucharist 

Old Buckenham 08.00 Parish Eucharist 

New Buckenham 11.00 Morning Worship 

Eccles 11.00 Parish Eucharist 

Readings: Song of Solomon 3.1-4 Psalm 42.1-7 2 Corinthians 5.14-17 John 20.1-2, 11-18 
 

Sunday 29
th                                      

9th Sunday after
 
Trinity 

Quidenham 10.00 Group Service 

Readings:  2 Kings 4.42-44 Psalm 145.10-19 Ephesians 3.14-21 John 6.1-21 
 

Holy Communion:  All Saints, Old Buckenham - 1
st
 Tuesday of the month 

followed by coffee in the Church Rooms. 
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coffeemates! 
at St Martin’s, New Buckenham 

Saturday, 14th July 
10.30 am 

Join us for Coffee, Cakes & Chat 
Raising funds for 

 
Including a talk on the work of  

Medical Detection Dogs 
Cake Stall, Book Stall, Raffle and more! 
Donations for the Foodbank welcome 
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Summer Fete  
Saturday 7th July 12-3pm 

 

We would like to invite everyone to our annual summer fete. Craft 

stalls, games for children, tombola, cakes, refreshments, Bar, BBQ, 

Bouncy Castle, or just come and look at the school.   

If you would like to have your own craft stall at the fete, please contact 

the office on office@chapelgreen.norfolk.sch.uk or call 01953 453116 

for more information. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

Banham Fences:  The Parish Council was dismayed to see, in the piece 
thanking the unknown person for mending the fence in Orchard Way, that 
"The Parish Council refused to help".  This is not the case.  When this was 
reported to me, as Parish Clerk I immediately reported it to the County 
Council as the fence was adjacent to a footpath and as such could come 
under its remit.  I told the person who reported it that I would do so on their 
behalf.  I couldn't find an owner of the fence and told the County Council 
so.  I have recently discovered that the fence belongs to Persimmon Homes, 
who have since repaired it. The County Council does not repair fences etc 
which are privately owned, which is completely understandable. 
Parish Councils exist on small Precept grants to maintain public areas, such 
as street lights and grass cutting, amongst other things.  It, too, is not 
allowed to use Public funds to repair anything which is privately owned. Help 
with reporting things in the Public domain, such as roads, to other authorities 
which are responsible, is always given and never refused, as in this case. 
 Geraldine Sayers Cowper, Parish Clerk 
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Summer fete 

Banham Community Centre 
Saturday 7th July 

11am to 4pm 
  
 

Raffle, gifts, face painting BBQ, Bar, coffee and cake, stalls, tombola, 
entertainment, dance, games, bouncy castle and lots more 

Enquiries and bookings welcome! 
Email: Banhamcc@mail.com or Facebook.com/Banhamcc/. 

 
 

      

 

Old Buckenham Garden Party 
The annual evening Garden Party to raise 
funds for All Saints Church will be held at 1 
Mill Road Old Buckenham (by kind permission 
of John and Barbara Frost) on Saturday 7th 
July at 6pm. 

This is part of "Raise the Roof" fund raising for the new thatched roof. 
Tickets at £5 each are available from the Frosts or from members of 
All Saints PCC. 
 

 

 
 

 

Dog Show and Family Fun Day  
(in aid of Wells Community Hospital Trust) at Wells Town 
Football Ground, Beach Rd, Wells-next-the-Sea NR23 
1DR from 10am to 4pm on Sun 8

th
 July 

*Free parking at Wells Town, Freeman Street Car park, NR23 1FD* 

Gates open & registration from 10am, with classes from 11am – 4pm. 
Lots of fun classes for your dog to enter together with a huge array of children’s 
activities as well as over 40 craft stalls, trade stands and food outlets. Do join us for 
what promises to be a fun day with dog training activities, ‘Have A Go’ sessions, live 
music, children’s entertainment and bouncy castles plus much, much more…  Wells 
Community Hospital Trust is a local charity that provides a wide range of flexible and 
integrated health & wellbeing services for the community it serves.  For more 
information please contact Wells Community Hospital Trust on 01328 711996 or 
admin@wellshospital.co.uk        

 

Kenninghall Scout Group urgently need adult volunteers.  The Group has been 
running very successfully, helping young people learn new skills and enjoying the 
outdoors and supporting local projects such as the defibrillator and the building of 
the cob walls for the hut in Kenninghall Woods.  You do not need previous 
experience of scouting, just a desire to learn and we can provide training and 
support.  We are looking for adults to help with cubs (ages 8-10) and scouts (ages 
10-14½).  In addition we need people to join our Executive Committee (meeting 4 
times per year).  If we are unable to find additional volunteers by the end of the 
summer then the Group will have to cease operation. If you would like to find our 
more please contact Michelle Monck, Group Scout Leader by email – 
jemandshell@gmail.com 
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What’s going on at our community venues? 
 

Banham Community Centre 
 

 

60’s Dances 8pm (£7.50 unless otherwise stated) 
7

th
 July – Memphis Index              4

th
 August - Billy G & The  

Telephone 01953 888628 to enquire about the above or hire of the halls  
 

Yoga Classes - Mondays 1–2.15pm in the small hall with June Roberts. 
Contact June on 01953 498343 
 

‘Banham Bats’ table tennis club welcomes all new players (of high school 
age), all abilities. Tuesday evening (school term only) 7:15 - 8:30pm. 
For more details contact Mark Nash on 01953 888308 or mark.nashy@tiscali.co.uk 
 

Pilates – weekly classes in small halll, Mon & Thurs 6.30-7.30pm, Tues 
9.30-10.30am. Contact Sheila on 07841 978456 
 

 

Banham Badminton Club.  New players very welcome.  Mondays and 
Thursdays 8.30pm to 10.30pm. For experienced players and beginners alike. 
1st weeks free. Contact adam@adampower.co.uk tel 660281. 
 

Banham Short Mat Bowls Club meets every Monday between 2 and 5 pm.  
 

 

Banham Toddler Group – we are a friendly toddler group which takes place 
every Monday (except bank holidays) 10am – 12 noon in the small hall. The 
first week is free and then it’s £2 per family, including a snack and drink. All 
welcome For more information see our Facebook page. 

 

Garnier Village Hall/Social Club, Eccles 
 

 

Social club opening times:- Thursdays 7pm Petanque matches.   Fridays 
7pm Club night    Membership £1 year, children free.  Local Real Ales.  
Hall & Bar for hire - full catering facilities (contact for booking 01953 454528) 
Visit www.garnierhall.co.uk for information about future events. 

AGM Monday 16th July 8pm.  All welcome. 
 

 

Fish & Chip Van – every Tuesday, 5-7pm in hall car park 
 

Open Mic nights - 1st Friday in every month. Come along and join in. 
 

Cubs Tues, Scouts Wed, Beavers Mon,  kenninghallscoutgroup.@gmail.com 

 

Line dance group Wed 1pm - 3pm - come along all welcome.  
 

 

Petanque teams play outside during April - Sept from 7pm 
 

 

Flower arranging classes Wed 9.30am to 12.30pm. 
Contact Christine on 454528 or email: hewsonchristine103@gmail.com 

 

Quidenham Reading Room 
 

 

Quidenham Reading Room is a small, cosy, period room with many original 
features including a log fireplace.  A 'Coffee Morning' is held on the first Sat. 
of the month 10.30a.m.-12noon (excluding Jan). Occasionally, a book sale is 
held and seasonal gatherings of residents and families can be booked.     
Contact: 01953 888604. 
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Old Buckenham Village Hall 
 

 

Mondays: Invigorate Fitness;  Rainbows; Beavers 
Tuesdays: Zumba; Karate;  Bowls;  Kettlebell 
Wednesdays: Luncheon Club;  Slanted Dance 
Thursdays: Breckland Flower & Garden Club; Pilates; OB Players; WI 
Fridays: Yogacise;  Pastel Class;  Karate 
Saturdays: Special events                                                                        
Visit www.oldbuckenham.org.uk for more details 
 

Pilates Class every Thursday at 2pm – call Amanda on 07557 025513 to find 
out more and join the class. 

Yogacise Class every Friday at 9.30am.  No experience necessary, suitable for 
all ages.  Contact Eileen Oliver on 01953 860664. 

Breckland Flower and Garden Club – meets on second Thursday of the 
month.  All welcome.  £5 visitors.     Tel. 01953 454528 for further details. 
 

Old Buckenham Church Rooms 

The Church Rooms are used regularly for events in the village ie. Scouts, Art 
Club, Children's parties, Photography, Table top sales, Coffee mornings, PCC 
meetings, Monthly Whist, and other occasions such as Funerals and Weddings. 
Contact Lydia Darrah 01953 861360 for more information and booking. 
 

New Buckenham Village Hall 
 

New Buckenham Village Hall serves both the local and wider community. Many 
groups such as badminton, kettle bells, Fitsteps, Slimming World, historical war 
games and the Good Companions use the hall. We have exhibitions and 
theatrical productions. We can cater for parties and weddings.                          

For booking phone 07469 715517 or visit www.newbuckenhamvillagehall.co.uk  

Pilates class every Thursday evening 6-7pm,                                                   
email heatherormerodpilates@gmail.com (other classes and times available) 

Fitness & Martial Arts Classes take place in the Village Hall.                           
Also Kung Fu & Kickboxing, Circuit Training, Outdoor Fitcamp.                          
Contact Jamie-Lee on 01953 860943 info@jwcorept.co.uk 

The Good Companions - A club for the over 50s which meets on the third 
Thursday of the month starting at 2.30 pm. We have entertainers, raffles, tea. 
There is also a summer outing and Christmas Lunch.  Membership is open to all 
from any of the villages. Annual subscription is £12 per person.  Further details 
from Dianna on 01953 860636. See P. 24 for meetings & outing dates 

NB Silver Band – meets every Thursday, 8-10pm. All ages / abilities welcome. 

Bookings secretary ali.austin@tiscali.co.uk 
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Breda’s monthly verse 

Chestnut Mare 

Awoken by the twilight, 
Through curtains barely drawn. 
Hours earlier, eagerly awaiting dawn. 
Hurriedly dressing, comb of the hair. 
Tumbling manic like, down the stair. 
With stealth silently leaving the house, 
Quiet as that of a Dormouse. 
 

Crossing fields heavy with dew, 
In the distance calls a Cuckoo. 
Silhouettes of trees stand all around. 
Leaves of red, orange and golden brown. 
Breath warm on the cold morning air, 
Westerly wind, blowing through my hair. 
Labouring on I’m nearly there. 
 

 

You raise your head as I approach, 
The warm amber sun upon your coat. 
Stroking across familiar curves, 
Of muscles used eagerly to serve. 
Coat soft to touch and sleek as silk, 
Feathering akin to pure white milk. 
Through the village, folk stop to stare, 
At you my beautiful chestnut mare. 
 

 

 
 
 

Do you want to apply for a grant? 
The committee have prepared a simple application form to give them details 
of what you would like funding for. Request this form by emailing 
sixvillagesnews@yahoo.com or contacting Sally McGinn (01953 888183) 

  
Supporting local community initiatives. Helping maintain community facilities 
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Diary of regular events July 
Tue 3 10-12 Coffee & Chat O.B. Church Rooms 

Tue 3 11-12 Coffee Morning Walnut Tree, K Rd, Banham 

Tue 3 8pm Bunwell Camera Club Tibenham Com. Hall 

Fri 6 6.15-7.15 Friday Club Rowancroft, K. Rd. Banham 

Fri 6 7.30-9 30 Youth Café Banham Church 

Sat 7 10-12 No Banham Café** Banham Church 

Sat 7 8pm 60’s Dance Banham C.C. 

Sat 7 10.30- 12 Coffee Morning Reading Room Quid. 

Sun 8 2-6pm War Games O.B. Village Hall 

Wed  11  Luncheon Club Outing  

Thu 12 2pm Breckland Flower Club O.B. Village Hall 

Thu 12 7.45pm O.B. Wine & Social Club O.B. Church Rooms 

Fri 13 6.15-7.15 Friday Club Rowancroft, K. Rd. Banham 

Fri 13 7.30-9 30 Youth Café Banham Church 

Tue 17 3-4.30pm Open Door Banham Church 

Tue 17 8pm Bunwell Camera Club Tibenham Com. Hall 

Wed 18 7.30pm Att. & Dist. Gardening Club Att. Junior School 

Thur 19 2.30pm Good Companions N.B. Village Hall 

Thu 19 7.15pm Eccles Women’s Institute Art Centre, Eccles Hall Sch. 

Fri 20 6.15-7.15 Friday Club Rowancroft, K. Rd. Banham 

Fri 20 7.30-9 30 Youth Café Banham Church 

Wed  25 10-1pm Luncheon Club O.B. Village Hall 

Thur 26 7.30pm O.B. Women’s Institute O.B Village Hall 

Sat 28 9am -12.30 Lopham Farmers Market Village Hall, North Lopham 
   

Key  C.C. – Community Centre   O.B. – Old Buckenham     Quid – Quidenham 

         N.B. – New Buckenham       Att. – Attleborough      K – Kenninghall 
 

** Please note Saturday Café is on 30th June instead of 7th July 
 

The Six Villages Newsletter is now online – find the Newsletter on our local 
website at www.banhamandthebucks.co.uk/sixvillages.  All listings are free. Email 
Paul Girling at paul@greystokegraphics.co.uk or on 07584 000442  
 

Do you have difficulty reading the small print in the Newsletter? - To obtain a 
copy in larger print contact Wendy on 01953 888165 or sixvillagesnews@yahoo.com  

Do you need leaflets printed? - 25 or more, black and white A4 (two A5 leaflets 
fit on an A4 sheet!). A contribution towards costs appreciated. Get in touch with 
our editing team if you are interested (contacts below). 
 
 

Newsletter Notes - Items to the editor Wendy Pontin at sixvillagesnews@yahoo.com  

For info. on advertising and flyer insertion contact Joy Stanley on 01953 887175 or 
joystanley39@gmail.com. Distribution–1750 copies. Closing date for the August issue 
is by Thur. 19

th
 July. “Bundling day” on Tue. 31

st
 July 2pm in Banham Church  

The inclusion of an article or advert in the publication does not constitute any endorsement by the 
Editorial Committee of the views expressed, a product or service. 
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